
DECISION TITLE

Locally Agreed Syllabus for Religious Education

DECISION DETAILS/DESCRIPTION

To consider the report of the Cabinet Members for Education and skills, and Communities, 
Culture and Leisure seeking the adoption of the revised Locally Agreed Syllabus for 
Religious Education once approval is formally received from SACRE.

PROPOSAL DETAILS FOR FORWARD PLAN

AUTHOR: HEAD OF SERVICES/RESPONSIBLE PERSON:

Name Alison Philpott Name Service Director, Children & Families
Email Alison.Philpott@southampton.gov.uk Email kim.ddrake@southampton.gov.uk

TYPE OF DECISION KEY DECISION

DECISION MAKER Cabinet

IS THE REPORT OR THE APPENDICES LIKELY TO CONTAIN CONFIDENTIAL Open

LEAD CABINET MEMBER/OFFICER: IN ASSOCIATION WITH:
Cabinet Member for Education and Skills, Cabinet 
Member for Communities, Culture and Leisure

DECISION DATE: 18 Oct 2016

WARDS AFFECTED:
All Wards

MAIN CONSULTEES: CONSULTATION METHOD:

Relevant Cabinet Members have approved 
the item for the forward plan. The Standing 
Advisory Council for Religious Education 
(SACRE) will convene in September to 
discuss the proposed new syllabus as 
outlined earlier. Legal services, finance and 
property services will all receive a copy of 
the report for their reference and comment.

A consultation process for all schools 
occurred in July 2015, throughout the last 
academic year representatives from Primary, 
Secondary and Special schools have taken 
account of the consultation and worked in 
conjunction with colleagues from Hampshire, 
Portsmouth and Isle of Wight to review the 
current syllabus. This has been overseen by 
a review group including members from all 
four SACREs. 

The Southampton SACRE will convene the 
final Agreed Syllabus Conference in 
September to discuss the proposed revised 
syllabus “Living Difference III” and vote to 
recommend, or recommend with revisions 
for the Local Authority to adopt the new 
syllabus for use in schools from January 



2017. 

SACRE has strong representation from a 
wide range of groups including local Council 
members and has been updated at each 
meeting through 2015-16 during the review 
process. Some schools have viewed and 
commented on draft sections and these have 
been fed into the wider review group.


